



File; OCR11229

Friday, 1 April 2011

Mr Warwick Gately AM Electoral Commissioner GPO Box F316 Perth WA 6841

Dear Warwick

## COMMENCEMENT OF THE 2011 ELECTORAL DISTRIBUTION

I refer to your letter dated 16<sup>th</sup> February and ask that you consider the proposed merger of the Shires of Westonia and Yilgarn in your consideration as to future electoral boundaries.

At the present moment the Shire of Westonia is in the Electorate of the Central Wheatbelt and the Shire of Yilgarn is in the electorate of Eyre. As the Shires have resolved to merge on 1<sup>st</sup> July, 2012 they have formally requested that you consider their desire to be in the same electoral district.

Your consideration to this request in your future deliberations would be appreciated.

Yours sincerely

Jeff Sowiak

Chief Executive Officer